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Municipal District of Bonnyville No.87 

Industry Liaison Committee Meeting 

Minutes 

 

December 15, 2023 

 

Present Barry Kalinski, Reeve 

Don Slipchuk, Ward 4 Councillor 

Mike Krywiak, Ward 3 Councillor 

Al Hoggan, Chief Administrative Officer 

Bryan Bespalko, General Manager of Infrastructure Services 

Monty Doonanco, Manager of Transportation 

Robin Bartlett, Executive Assistant to the CAO  

Jezelle Zatorski, Indigenous Relations Lead - Imperial Oil Cold Lake 

Kim Foisy, Stakeholder Relations Advisor - Canadian Natural Resources Limited 

Doug Zarowny, District Landman - Canadian Natural Resources Limited 

Mike Gervais, Operations Superintendent - Canadian Natural Resources Limited 

Dale Rinas, Foreman - Canadian Natural Resources Limited 

Allen Smyl, Foreman - Canadian Natural Resources Limited 

Brad Bailey, Surface Lands - Canadian Natural Resources Limited 

Bryce Hames, Engineering – Caltex Trilogy 

Joe King, Operations – Caltex Trilogy 

 

1. Call to Order 

CAO Al Hoggan called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 

 

2. Introductions 

Caltex Trilogy 

o We are a privately owned oil and gas company that is relatively new to 

the M.D. area. 



 

 2 

3. Activity 

Canadian Natural Resources Limited (CNRL)  

o In the thermal field things are the same as last year. You will not see 

any increase in traffic. 

4. Roads 

4.1 Road Use Agreement 

o Al – We implemented no bans this year, it seems to have gone well for all 

industry partners. Everyone was content and the M.D. did not see any major 

issues.  

o Bryan – It has been easy dealing with our industry partners, there is great 

communication, and it has become a great working relationship. 

o Monty – If you are aware of someone damaging roads, please let us know. 

This helps us save our road, especially if you are shut down, we don’t want you 

blamed for road issues that are not your fault. 

o Councillor Slipchuk – Do your operators contact the M.D. when they notice a 

concern? Yes, even contractors call the M.D. when they notice road issues. 

Councillor Slipchuk would like to be informed when concerns come in. Al and 

Bryan suggest they will discuss how to inform the Councillor. 

 

4.2 Dust Control 

o Bryan – When we receive a concern, we can contact industry immediately and 

to be dealt with. Monty stated that there are some roads that are now being 

used as truck routes, he suggests that we need to figure out a way to maintain. 

o Reeve Kalinski – I have been hearing that Council would like to MG30 entire 

roads. CNRL Foreman stated that Industry partners contact every resident on 

the road when applying the initial MG30 application, if someone disagrees then 

industry will not apply in front of their house. Al suggests that if you get 

pushback contact the M.D. to see if we can assist with the issue. 

o Councillor Slipchuk asked if we were investigating other products. Bryan 

informed him that we had a presentation a couple of weeks ago, but we need to 

investigate the product further. 

5. Airport 

o Al 

o We are moving ahead with the project, if anyone wants to donate it is not 

too late. 

o The airport has become busy, and we are seeing lots of traffic. We had 

approx. 1500 flights last year and even more this year. 

o Al suggests that if industry would like to reach out to West Jet to see 

interest it would be ok. 
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6. Round Table 

- Theft and Vandalism 

o Industry partners have been experiencing an extreme amount of theft and 

vandalism on sites.  

o The M.D. has been meeting with multiple Ministers, MPs, and the MLA’s to 

discuss the ongoing situation in our area. Al suggested that oil field 

companies should contact the Minister’s about the issues. 

- CNRL: La Corey Resource Road Agreement will come due in 2026, we would like to 

start the discussions in 2025. We appreciate the Peace Officers that attend the area 

as the highway is extremely busy. 

- Reeve Kalinski: Merry Christmas and have a safe and prosperous New Year. 

- Bryan: Communication between industry and the M.D. is extremely important and it 

is also important to have communication between industry partners as well.  

- Al: M.D. of Bonnyville will be hosting an RMA District 5 Meeting on Friday, January 

26, 2024. If anyone is interested in sponsoring the lunch and having a speaking 

opportunity, please contact Robin. It may be a great opportunity to speak with 

elected officials. 

- Councillor Slipchuk: If you could please communicate to your contractors to reduce 

the use of jake brakes within a mile and a half from La Corey. 

 

7. Next Meeting – April 12, 2024 

8. Adjournment 

CAO Al Hoggan adjourned the meeting at 10:51 a.m.  

 

 

 

       

     

 


